From: Waldref, Meredith (ECY)

To: "Jamie Hearn"

Cc: Nuszer, Augie (ECY); Carp, Brett (ECY); Butler, David (ECY)

Subject: RE: SP Landfill Comment Period

Date: Monday, December 18, 2023 9:36:49 AM

Hi Jamie,

I talked with David Butler (Cleanup Site Manager for Boeing IT) and we will be able to extend the comment period by one week.

- Old ending date: Thursday, January 4, 2024 (at 11:59pm)
- New ending date: Thursday, January 11, 2024 (at 11:50pm)

Augie and I will work on notifications to community about this change. I will send a small blurb to include in your newsletter today/tomorrow. I will submit our email chain as a comment for Boeing Isaacson Thompson in case someone wants to read why the comment period got extended.

Happy Holidays,

Meredith Waldref (she/her)

Senior Outreach Planner

Washington State Department of Ecology

Northwest Regional Office | Toxics Cleanup Program Cell: 425-229-3683 | meredith.waldref@ecy.wa.gov

From: Waldref, Meredith (ECY)

Sent: Friday, December 15, 2023 1:37 PM

To: 'Jamie Hearn' <jamie@drcc.org>

Cc: Nuszer, Augie (ECY) <naug461@ECY.WA.GOV>; Carp, Brett (ECY)

Sardiner, Ryan (ECY) <RYGA461@ECY.WA.GOV>; Butler, David (ECY)

Sbutd461@ECY.WA.GOV>

Subject: RE: SP Landfill Comment Period

Hi Jamie,

Oh no! Let me check with the Boeing Isaacson Thompson team and get back to you on this one.

Good to know about the January newsletter.

Stay tuned,

Meredith Waldref (she/her)

Senior Outreach Planner

Washington State Department of Ecology

Northwest Regional Office | Toxics Cleanup Program Cell: 425-229-3683 | meredith.waldref@ecy.wa.gov

From: Jamie Hearn < jamie@drcc.org>

Sent: Friday, December 15, 2023 1:25 PM

To: Waldref, Meredith (ECY) < MPEN461@ECY.WA.GOV >

Cc: Nuszer, Augie (ECY) < naug461@ECY.WA.GOV >; Carp, Brett (ECY) < breedefine ECY.WA.GOV >;

Gardiner, Ryan (ECY) < RYGA461@ECY.WA.GOV >

Subject: Re: SP Landfill Comment Period

Hi Meredith,

I am so sorry! I mixed up the two open comment periods. I meant to ask for an extension for Boeing Isaacson Thompson. I will be able to meet the original deadline for SP Landfill. I hope this doesn't complicate things.

Yes, please send me a blurb you would like included in the Jan newsletter and we will be happy to include it.

Happy holidays!

On Fri, Dec 15, 2023 at 1:23 PM Waldref, Meredith (ECY) < MPEN461@ecv.wa.gov > wrote:

Hello Jamie,

I have talked with the team and we are able to offer a 1-week extension to the South Park Landfill comment period. That would make the new ending date for the comment period, Wednesday, January 24th at 11:59pm. Augie and I will work on notifying community of the extension in the coming week.

Do you have a newsletter coming out in early January? If so, I may write a little blurb up for you as an update to pass along to your outreach person. We had one community member say they learned of our comment periods from your newsletter at the open house, which was great feedback to hear!

Thank you again for your engagement with these sites.

Happy holidays,

Meredith Waldref (she/her)

Senior Outreach Planner

Washington State Department of Ecology

Northwest Regional Office | Toxics Cleanup Program Cell: 425-229-3683 | meredith.waldref@ecy.wa.gov

From: Waldref, Meredith (ECY)

Sent: Thursday, December 14, 2023 1:54 PM

To: 'Jamie Hearn' < <u>jamie@drcc.org</u>>; Nuszer, Augie (ECY) < <u>naug461@ECY.WA.GOV</u>>; Carp, Brett

(ECY) < brec461@ECY.WA.GOV>

Subject: RE: SP Landfill Comment Period

Hi Jamie,

Thank you for your continued interest and engagement with these cleanup sites. I will talk with the team about the extension and get back to you soon.

Best.

Meredith Waldref (she/her)

Senior Outreach Planner

Washington State Department of Ecology

Northwest Regional Office | Toxics Cleanup Program Cell: 425-229-3683 | meredith.waldref@ecy.wa.gov

From: Jamie Hearn < iamie@drcc.org>

Sent: Thursday, December 14, 2023 12:36 PM

To: Waldref, Meredith (ECY) < MPEN461@ECY.WA.GOV >; Nuszer, Augie (ECY)

<<u>naug461@ECY.WA.GOV</u>>; Carp, Brett (ECY) <<u>brec461@ECY.WA.GOV</u>>

Subject: SP Landfill Comment Period

Hi all,

I am working on a comment for South Park Landfill and I am wondering if it would be possible to get a one-week extension. We are working on multiple comment letters as we get ready to close our office for the holidays and would appreciate some additional time to provide comments that are as thoughtful as possible. Please let me know if this would be possible.

Best,

--

Jamie Hearn, JD (she/her/hers)
Director of Environmental Law and Climate Policy
Duwamish River Community Coalition
(Learn about our new name)

7400 3rd Ave South, Seattle WA 98108

--

__

Jamie Hearn, JD (she/her/hers)
Director of Environmental Law and Climate Policy
Duwamish River Community Coalition
(Learn about our new name)

7400 3rd Ave South, Seattle WA 98108

--